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Meet and Greet with NJPA Leadership:

Keira Boertzel-Smith, JD, NJPA Executive Director 
Barry Katz, PhD, NJPA President

Hulon Newsome, PsyD President-Elect
Announcements by Randy Bressler:
1. Members should send classifieds to post on website because it’s a free member benefit and also please check your profile info on the website and make any desired changes ASAP because that will go in the directory and we will be preparing to print the new directories shortly.
2. Next month is Morris County HS Awards ceremony at our meeting.  Susan shared that we had 40 entries from 7 high schools and 3 way tie for winners.  Come meet our winners on June 3rd and find out their paper topics.
3. NJPA is hosting a wine and spirits event Tues. 5/24 from 5-8pm @ Wine Legend in W. Orange with a percentage of the proceeds going to the NJPA Foundation.  To attend, RSVP to Danielle Barnes @ njpadb@psychologynj.org 

Next  meeting dates / topics:
June 8th -  High School Awards Ceremony (8:30-10:15am)
Meeting will be held at:  

The Wyndham Hamilton Park
Conference Center

175 Park Ave, Florham Park

Time:  8:30am 
**Register on-line for meeting at www.mcpanj.com
5/11/16  MCPA meeting attendees: Randy Bressler, Francine Rosenberg,  Morgan Murray, Hayley Hirschmann,  Mike Zito, Jayne Schachter Walco, Carly Orenstein, Marc Gironda, Aaron Welt, Susan Neigher, Judi Amberg, Ashley Gorman, Nydia Rolon,  Phyllis Lakin, Leah McGuire, Jakob Steinberg, Josh Zavin, Nancy Siddhu 
Question and Answer Program:
Q: How do our NJPA membership numbers look?
A: We are at about 1800 members and trending slightly downward (similar to the rest of the nation) so thinking needs to focus on ECPs because their needs may be different than retiring psychologists.  Our numbers are still among the highest 3 or 4 states in the nation.  

-with upcoming strategic planning they want to email a questionnaire, via survey monkey, about who are members are and what they want in addition to those who are not members.  They want to use this data to address the needs of the members.  Talking about supporting new members more and doing exit surveys for those who leave.  Also have new committee on Diversity and Inclusion (CODI) that they want to use to encourage new, and more diverse, members to get involved in the association.  Over 50% of licensed psychologists in state are members.
Q: Is the field of psychology dropping off?
A: Have seen a drop off in numbers of males entering the field.  Internships are perhaps a log jam and perhaps many coming out of school don’t identify with traditional models of joining organizations… There is also some thought that technology is making conversations and connections easier for folks so they don’t need formal organizations as much.
Q:  Do other states have more clinicians in more institutional settings?
A:  Don’t think so.  NJ has a bit of an “old guard” of practitioners.  We have a leadership and board that are very active and hands on in a unique way compared to other states.  We aim to be very transparent and hope that encourages interest and excitement.
Q: So what are you hearing so far?

A: Younger psychologist are looking for shorter commitments and fewer in person meetings and more virtual meetings.  Hulon is working towards ability for video conferencing to help accommodate this.
Q: How has the energy of the inclusion and diversity committee changed anything yet?
A: Strategic plan is perfect example of this and elevating CODI to level of the board even though it’s a hybrid of members and not all board members. They feel there is a strong commitment to the new CODI committee and they challenged us/membership to make sure this does not fall by the wayside.  One our members said we might try to ensure that by suggesting to the Bd. Of Examiners that with the new rules of 40 credits per two years some of those credits are in the realm of diversity.
-Also, meetings like this one today being held all over the state with different groups and associations help to infuse energy and let folks know leadership is accessible.  Some momentum began at the Town Hall Meeting at last Fall conference and will do it again this Fall.

Q: Update on Continuing Ed. Bill and role of NJPA?

A:  Started with law in Nov. 2015 for 40 CE credits biannually with 4 of those credits being mandatory in the Domestic Violence area. There is nothing to panic about.  The board of Psychological Examiners has to vote on what the requirements will be but NJPA put together proposal to the Board to add credits specifically on cultural competence and ethics.  NJPA also suggested Domestic Violence credits should be defined more broadly so that it extends beyond just violence between partners to child abuse, elder abuse…The board of psychological examiners will put final plan out to public for comment for 60 days and then 10 attorneys will look at all that and put out final plan.
-NJPA also has a committee that is planning how to be ready for more needs for CEU’s and processing of credits and all that will go along with that.

-could actually create more interest in NJPA membership because can discounted CEU programs as a member
Q: Partnership with the board – they are our “friends.”
A: In past they had history of not acknowledging NJPA much but this changed 3 years ago when gov. affairs agent allowed 3 members of board to be from NJPA so board has become “friendlier” because “they are us.”  We have chosen these people to represent us and our specialties.  We also have an NJPA board liaison that attends every meeting and reports back to NJPA board and that report can be read by anyone.  Meetings are also open and minutes from meetings available to all members.

Q: Telepsychology?

A: Speaker from the subcommittee from the state board (Alex Siegel, JD, PhD and Deborah Baker, JD) speaking about what will be regulatory will be at June 3rd ½ day conference (3 CEU’s available). Meeting will be recorded so folks who can’t make it can listen to it, but you can’t get CE credits for listening, YET!

-There is a physician telepsychology bill that has been looked at but COLA is working on our own bill focused more on our practice habits.  

-recommends joining COLA and going to their meetings (4x/year) and meet legislators hosting the meetings. They are very receptive to attendees comments/suggestions.  If you want to make change, get involved. 
-COLA – Cody calling for May to be Mental Health month and get out the word about our practices and associations.  MCPA has discussed being involved in this next year.

-want to initiate “Trenton Days” where psychologists introduce themselves in Trenton.
Q: Prescription privilege update?
A: RxP was not resolved in its 2-year cycle / session so was renewed in Jan. and folks are optimistic that this could be the year.  Iowa just passed and its moving forward nationwide.

Q: Difference between NJ Political Action Committee (PAC) and NJPA Foundation?

-NJPAC (501c6)  - non profit committee with a board of trustees, made up of NJPY members, staff and government affairs agent.  It makes contributions to candidates for office and political committees in NJ who have shown their support of psychology.  To quote Barry Katz NJPAC and its contributions are “for our survival as a profession.”
-NJPA Foundation (501c3) – get grants to fund education and grad students who work with underserved populations – has own board of trustees. The foundation currently needs to raise some money so holding a wine and spirits gathering at the Wine Legend in W. Orange on May 24th and a percentage of all purchases will go to NJPA Foundation. NJPA has also joined NJ Assoc. of Grant Makers to figure out how to use resources and raise more funds.
********************************

The monthly newsletter is being sent from secretary@mcpanj.com, so please allow your spam-blockers to permit mail from this address.
****************************

For more information or to make a reservation for our next meetings, visit www.mcpanj.com
Respectfully submitted by:

Hayley Hirschmann, Ph.D. 
MCPA Secretary
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